
THORNBOROUGH VILLAGE POND PROJECT 

 

The Parish Council is looking to make improvements to the Village Pond 
and to develop a pond management plan for its maintenance. The idea 
has arisen through discussion with residents of the village both new to the 
village and those who have been here for many years.  
 
We are aware that we need to revive the pond to its former glory while 
enhancing the environmental benefits, reducing flood risk and making it a 
focal point to the village. Are you interested in the history of the pond, 
wildlife in the pond, or ways to improve the pond? An Open Village 
meeting will be held in the Spring for all interested parties. In the 
meantime please discuss any ideas, thoughts and relevant information 



with a member of the Parish Council or email the councillors who are 
heading up this project (contact details below). 

We need your feedback, thoughts and support as to the how residents 
would like to see this project developing. 
 
Some thoughts and ideas …… 

• We hold a meeting for interested individuals and special interest 
groups. 

• We involve BBOWT (Beds, Bucks, Oxford Wildlife Trust). 

• We consider decreasing flood risk to village by increasing surface 
area. 

• We seek grant funding and volunteers to assist in long term plans as 
well as on ongoing maintenance. 

 
Cllrs Lynn Morgan, Richard Dove and Ray Goodger are keen to listen to 
your ideas………… 

• Lynn.morgan@thornboroughparish.org.uk  

• Richard.dove@thornboroughparish.co.uk 
• Ray.goodger@thornboroughparish.co.uk 
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